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On December 4, 2024, delegates from the National Physical Laboratory (NPL, UK) and the National 
Positioning, Navigation and Timing Office (NPNTO, UK) visited NMIJ  The delegates from NPL 
included Dr. Leon Lobo (Head of the National Timing Centre) and four other personnel, while the 
delegates from NPNTO included Mr. Michael Pigott (Deputy Head) and two other personnel. Three 
laboratories working on the time and frequency metrology hosted these delegates during their visit. 
Active conversations between the delegates and hosting laboratory researchers during laboratory 
visitshave opened up fruitful opportunities for future collaboration.
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